Hudsonville MI 49426 West Michigan POCI 4101 Byron Rd

Ron & Elaine VanZytveld 4101 Byron Rd.

Hudsonville MI 49426



WEST MICHIGAN CHAPTER

THE ARROWHEAD

Newsletter for the Pontiac Enthusiast

September 2010

August 2010 Meeting Report

Our cruise to the Gilmore Car Museum went off without too many hiccups. One of the roads had been recently pea-stoned, so Wendell and Terri had to quickly turn around and find another suitable paved road to Hickory Corners. Yes, it was cloudy and it looked like it would rain any second the entire evening, but we only experienced a few light sprinkles, so no one's cars got wet or dirty. Actually, the sun peeked out at us a few times during our dinner and meeting. Speaking of dinner, we had quite a spread of salads, potato dishes, jello dishes, etc., to go with the hot dogs and brats. Then there were too many desserts to choose from afterwards! For me, I tried to have a sample of every dish! Needless to say, I was comfortably full on the drive home! While driving home, only one deer crossed the road in front of me, but fortunately, I saw it early enough to slow down and miss it!

We started the meeting off with the 50/50 raffle because Bob McCarthy and his family had to leave early. Because it was Bob's daughter's 16th birthday, we had her pull the winning ticket. And wouldn't you know it the winner of the \$15 was Bob!

Final preparations for our club's August 6th Cruise-In Show at the Elhart Car Campus in Holland were discussed. Workers needed to be there between 4:00 and 4:30 PM. Tom Ensing is going to provide the music. At the time of this meeting, the weather forecast for Friday looked perfect! We should get a good turnout!

The Metro Cruise is coming up on the 28th of August. Those that want to will meet at an arranged spot around 6:30 AM.

For the Christmas Party at Sayfee's Restaurant, we will need a headcount at the November Meeting. The cost per person will be \$10, so that's \$20 per couple.

Ray Anderson's name was pulled for the club lotto, but Ray was not present, so the jackpot build's for the September meeting.

The Pure Stock Drags will be coming up in September (17th and 18th). I will be passing around the volunteer sign up sheet at the September meeting, so I hope to see you there!

Thank you to everyone who signed up at the August meeting!!!! Dar

Pictures from our cruise to Gilmore and our picnic there.



Great Minds Solving Engine Problems at Gilmore
Plenty of Eats



2010 SCHEDULE AND UPCOMING SHOWS

August 20-21 Woodward Dream Cruise

August 27-28 Metro Cruise: any club members that would like to park together, we arrive Sat. by 7:00 am to get a good spot along 28th St. in front of Big Boys and then do breakfast at Big Boys.

September 7 Meeting- Ottawa Beach, watch news letter for details

September - 17-18 Dan's Drags in Stanton - volunteers are needed to help out at the drags.

Call a club officer if you're interested.

October - ?? Ken Faber - Vintage RV's

November - Valve cover races

December 3 - Christmas Dinner @ Sayfees \$10.00 per person - \$20.00 a couple Please give your money to Terri to make your reservation for the dinner.

Drinks @ 6:30

Dinner @ 7:00

CHIEF'S CHATTER

I would like to say a big Thank You to everyone who helped at our car show at Elhart. You all helped make it a great show. The weather was fantastic. We had 121 registered cars plus club members cars. Outside of Famous Dave's running out of food already at 6:30, the night was a huge success. Fourteen trophies were awarded at the end of the night.

I would also like to congratulate Al Hudson on winning Best of Show with his GTO at the Red Barn Spectacular Points Judged show at Gilmore Car Museum. You made us proud, Al!

The Metro Cruise will be Saturday, August 28. If you want to park together we will meet in front of Rogers Plaza in front of the Big Boy between 6 & 7:00 am. We will get parked and then have breakfast at Big Boy. Hope to see you there.

Make sure you check out the notice for our club "Beach Party" at Holland State Park Tues. Sept. 7.

Let's help Dan Jensen with his Pure Stock Muscle Car Drags" on September 17 & 18. Dan has been very generous with a donation to the club for our help. It is a lot of fun and a great way to see some awesome cars and smell a lot of burning rubber.

Enjoy the rest of the summer, be sure and find time to cruise in your cars, we'll be packing them away again before you know it.

See you at the Cruise or in September.

Ron

THE ARROWHEAD

The Preamble

The West Michigan Chapter of the Pontiac-Oakland Club International is dedicated to the ownership and preservation of Pontiacs, all models and years. It is the goal of the chapter to encourage and unite area Pontiac enthusiasts in Chapter sponsored activities and events. The Arrowhead serves as one of the tools to which the Club can fulfill its goals as well as provide information and services to its members.

Club Officers

President	Ron VanZytveld	616-896-1294
Vice President	Tom Ensing	616-826-6554
Treasurer	Terri Miller	616-875-8069
Secretary	Dan Jensen	517-647-2474
Arrowhead Editor	ElaineVanZytveld	616-896-1294

Next Meeting

Tuesday, September 7 we will be meeting at Ottawa

Beach in Holland for a picnic. The club will provide

burgers.

Please bring a dish to pass, your own beverage and table ware. We'll eat by about 7:00.

Membership Info

Chapter Dues are to be paid January 1st \$25.00 payable to WMPOCI Please give to Terri Miller at the meeting, or mail them to: Terri Miller 8830 Taylor St. Zeeland, MI 49464

National Dues are YOUR responsibility. You must be a member of the National POCI to be a member of the West Michigan POCI. Log onto www.poci.org for more information or to register.

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Name	Spouse_		
Address			
City	State Zip		
Phone	Email		
Pontiac Owned			
Year	Model		
Style	Motor		
National POCI # (must have)		- Part C	S.
Birthday			
Anniversary		14	E.

\$25.00 Payable to WMPOCI